


MEMORANDUM 

To: DuPage County Board Membership 
Deborah Conroy, Chair, DuPage County Board 

Cc: Nick Kottmeyer, Chief Administrative Officer 
Stephen Travia, Director, DuPage County DOT 

From: John Loper, Chief Transportation Planner 

Date: August 20, 2025 

Re: Request for Member Initiative Program Funding for Hinsdale Lake 
Terrace Rideshare Access Program 

In late 2024, DuPage County DOT (DuDOT), Pace Suburban Bus and Uber 

developed an agreement to provide much-needed transportation service in 
support of the Hinsdale Lake Terrace neighborhood in southeast unincorporated 
DuPage County.  This service was promoted and supported by District 3 County 
Board members after much discussion with the residents and advocates of the 
neighborhood.  The neighborhood has experienced many obstacles to success 

including economic and geographic isolation, joblessness, and reliable access to 
medical, social and food resources.   

The Hinsdale Lake Terrace Rideshare Access Program Pilot (RAP) was designed 
to provide subsidized rides within a substantial service area that includes 
portions of Burr Ridge, Willowbrook, Darien, Downers Grove, Woodridge, 
Westmont and Hinsdale.  Participants may use the service free of charge up to 
four times per day within the service area.  Service began in January 2025, and 
enrollment has continued to increase weekly.  In the first six months the RAP 
has delivered over 12,000 rides valued at more than $100,000.   

DuDOT originally budgeted $100,000 for the pilot.  To date, invoices have 
exceeded that budget and are projected to amount to almost $500,000.  The 

service has been extremely valuable to families and individuals in many facets 
of their lives and we believe it is in the best interest of the community to 
continue the Pilot.  DuDOT appreciates the support of District 3 members and 
the entire Board in providing this service and is requesting additional financial 
support through the member initiative program.




